## THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF $_{\Lambda}$ MORRIS MANITOBA. MORRTS

MARCH 10, 1961.

The Council of The Rural Municipality of Morris held its regular monthly meeting on the above date with all members present. The minutes of the February 10th Council meeting were read and adopted by motion of Wm. F. Schellenberg and Otto Bunkowsky. Carried.

Maurice Ribordy-B. W. Thiessen: That the following employees be hired for 1961:

1961

EMPLOYEES.

ELMER REMPEL	Dragline Operator	@\$1.50 per hour
HENRY PETERS	Dragline Operator	@\$1.50 per hour
WILLIAM BELL	D8 (Unit #1)	@\$1.50 per hour
DICK HEINRICHS	D7 (Unit #2)	@\$1.50 per hour
DAVID REID	D6 (Unit #3)	@\$1.50 per hour
WM. J. FRIESEN	D6 (Unit #4)	@\$1.50 per hour
HENRY HILDEBRAND	#12 Patrol (Unit #5)	@\$1.50 per hour
J. F. WARKENTIN	Maintainer Operator W1 & W2	@\$1.40 per hour
D. ISAAC	Maintainer Operator W3 & W4	
ERDMAN MEINRICHS	Maintainer Operator W5 & W6	@\$1.40 per hour
JACOB PENNER	Bridge Foreman	@\$1.50 per hour
WILLIE PENNER	Assistant Bridge Foreman	@\$1.35 per hour
JACOB H. KEHLER	Ford Tractor Operator	@\$1.30 per hour
ULYSSE ST. JACQUES	Ferry Operator) \$185.00 per	month and a \$15.00 a
PAUL BERTHELETTE	Ferry Operator) month bonus	when season work completed.
	·	Carried.

Request for drain survey. Otto Bunkowsky-Ed. Saurette: That we request the Drainage Maintenance Board to survey E 31-6-1E for a drain and if feasible to construct, this work to be completed on a Municipal Aid basis.

Morris-Montcalm Weed Control members.

B. W. Thiessen-M. Ribordy: That we appoint Bruce MacKenzie and W. F. Schellenberg as our members to the Morris-Montcalm Weed Control District with the first named to serve during 1961 and the second to serve for 1961 and 1962.

Accounts.

Maurice Ribordy-Wm. F. Recksiedler: That the accounts as approved by the Finance Committee for \$8,848.72 be passed for payment.

CAPT Graph DCE Major Fredrickson of the Salvation Army attended and presented a report of the activities of the Salvation Army during 1960. He thanked the Rural Municipality of Morris for its support and informed us that the Municipality had contributed since 1925.

A delegation from Rosenort requested aid to form a Fire Brigade for that District.

A Petition requesting spraying of road allowances, drainage ditches and waste lands for grasshoppers was presented by a delegation from Ward 4 and 3.

The meeting adjourned and the next regular meeting will be held on FRIDAY, APRIL 14, 1961.

luce MacKengue